
EDITOR'S CORRECTION: Dr. Elmar Gruber 

 

On p.23 of the last Newsletter my review of Kersten and Gruber's The Jesus Conspiracy stated 

that 'neither I nor Susan Black have had any contact whatsoever' with Dr. Elmar Gruber. This 

should have read 'neither I nor Susan Black have knowingly had any contact'. As pointed out by 

Dr. Gruber, there was an exchange of two letters between him and me in 1990, to which I 

apparently replied 'I am delighted to learn that you are researching the Mandylion-Shroud 

hypothesis.' Because of the volume of unsolicited Shroud mail I receive, and my then 

unawareness of Gruber's connection with Kersten, this exchange had simply been forgotten, and 

my apologies are extended to Dr. Gruber on this matter. 

 

 

Acts of CIELT's Rome Symposium on the Shroud 

 

The proceedings of CIELT's Second International Scientific Symposium on the Shroud, held in 

Rome 10-13 June 1993, should become available towards the end of this year. Comprising three 

hundred pages, and with illustrations in both black and white and colour, copies can be 

purchased at a preferential price if orders are placed' before September 30. For members within 

EU countries Eurocheques for 250 francs (220fr. + 30fr. postage and packing) should be made 

payable to CIELT, and should be sent, together with your name and address, to: 

 

CIELT, 50 avenue des Ternes, 75017, Paris. 

 

Would-be purchasers from outside the EU may need to send extra money for postage, and should 

check the cost with CIELT. 

 

 

BSTS Membership Leaflets 

 

For the benefit of members new and old included with this Newsletter is a recently updated 

membership leaflet setting out the Society's basic' principles and the facilities that are available 

to members. Any member who would like further copies of the membership leaflet to pass to 

friends is welcome to write to the General Secretary for these, stating the quantity required. 

 


